
PRIVACY POLICY & STATEMENT 

This website is owned by and is private to “The Friends of Bank Hall” but is shared with 

the general public in order to keep them informed of the projects and developments at 

Bank Hall in Bretherton. The information on this site must not be used by any other 

party or disseminated for use by any other party without the prior and express 

permission of ‘The Friends of Bank Hall’. 

Data Protection – If we hold an email address for you, unless it is for business, event 

or other specific purposes, it is for the sole purposes of keeping you informed concerning 

the projects at Bank Hall and notifying you of any other important items such as, but not 

exclusively, our events and our AGM. This will be by direct Email. Other than Heritage 

Trust for the North West who are now the owners of the site, we will not directly or 

knowingly pass you details and email onto any other third party, unconnected 

organisation or commercial enterprise. If you wish to unsubscribe from our email list, 

please notify us on the email address shown below with the word “Unsubscribe” in the 

Title line. A copy of our detailed Data Protection policy can be requested, if required. 

Photographs/Images – ‘The Friends of Bank Hall’ has the right to reproduce certain 

historic photographs on this site under Licence. All other images are in the ownership of 

“The Friends of Bank Hall”, its predecessor group “Bank Hall Action Group”, or a Trustee 

or Member of The Friends Group who has given consent for it to be used. No pictures 

must be reproduced without the express permission of ‘The Friends of Bank Hall’. 

Visitors to the Bank Hall site are asked to note that any photographs taken of the Hall or 

in the grounds are strictly for personal use only and are not to be taken or used for any 

Commercial use. Permission for the use of photographs or for the taking of photographs 

(either Hall or Grounds) for commercial use must be requested prior to them being taken 

and prior to any publication. 

Drones – The use of Drones over the Bank Hall site is strictly forbidden. Bank Hall is a 

private site and although in the public domain when open does not entitle anyone to 

photograph the Hall or site by using drones. Permission for the use of drones must be 

obtained and will only be granted if there is a valid purpose but will not normally be 

granted for general commercial use.  

Published Material – We publish our own history book and other material. This 

material must not be reproduced and we do not take any responsibility for the accuracy 

of any publication purported to be of Bank Hall and the Gardens unless it is authorised 

by ourselves or The Heritage Trust for the North West.   

Any permissions under any section above can be requested from the Secretary using the 

following email address: l.taylor@bankhall.org 
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